
Chagrin Falls Township Trustees Meeting 
Tuesday, April 13, 2021 

Minutes 
 

The meeting was called to order, via ZOOM, by Chairperson Tom Florkiewicz 
at 7:05 p.m. Those present included Trustee John Finley; Trustee Jennifer 

McKee, Township Hall Rental Agent (THRA) Elizabeth MacIver; and Fiscal 
Officer (FO) Elizabeth Boles.  

 
MINUTES:  

• The minutes from the last meeting were unanimously approved, as 
read. 

 
FINANCIAL REVIEW:  

• The Trustees acknowledged receipt of the February 2021 Financial 

Report from FO Boles.  
• Hard copies will be added to the Minutes and Financial notebooks. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

 
TOWNSHIP HALL RENTALS:  

• The Trustees and THRA MacIver discussed the Hall rentals. 
 

TOWNSHIP HALL IMPROVEMENTS/REPAIRS/MAINTENANCE:  
• Planting New Garden Area:  

o The Trustees discussed Hemlock Landscapes work and the 
preparation of the garden. 

• Men’s Bathroom:  
o Mr. Novak has been notified. He will resume the project soon. 

 

OHIO OPEN CHECKBOOK:  
• The Trustees discussed the Township’s continued participation in this 

project. 
 

FALLS ROAD BRICK WORK:  
• Trustee Finley reported Cuyahoga County will inspect the condition of 

Falls Road. 
• After the inspection, the County will contact the Village of Chagrin Falls 

about the sanding process. 
 

CFTWP ZONING REGULATIONS/RESOLUTIONS:  
• The Trustees received Mr. Smerigan’s Township Maps and Report. 

• The Zoning Resolutions Zoom Meeting will be Monday, April 26th at 
7:00 p.m. 



NEW BUSINESS 
 

CHAGRIN VALLEY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE:  
• Molly Gebler will be leaving her post as Director. 

• Trustees Florkiewicz, Finley and McKee; FO Boles; and THRA MacIver 
wish Molly great success in her new job.  

 
The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 

 
 

_____________________________   ______________________________ 
Tom Florkiewicz, Chairperson              Elizabeth Boles, Fiscal Officer 

 
These minutes were unanimously approved on 4-27-2021, as read. 

 

 
 

 
 

 


